
Name Stephen  Jones

Email *

Zip Code * 94062

Would you like to be added to the La
Honda Creek e-mail list?

Yes

Please let us know your comments about projects at La Honda Creek.

We have lived on Bear Gulch Road West near the Allen Road entrance for 40 years, and we love the
old Rocking Martini barn. Please do not create a large paved area adjacent to it. We were very
concerned about the previous plan to pave over a sensitive habitat that used to be a watercourse and
is now a wetland, important for local endangered species. We think the current arrangement at Dyer
Ranch is excellent, with access limited to only 10 permits per day. We much prefer the central
parking access to be created off Sears Ranch Road, for traffic safety and environmental reasons. And
limit that access as well to 10 permits per day. The Red Barn should not be made a "destination" site,
but rather should be an integral component of a widely varied open space experience, accessible by
foot/horse/bicycle, but not by powered vehicles. Perhaps an MROSD interpretive center could be
made an adjunct of the elementary school, but not at the barn.



From: Hans Luemers 
Sent: Saturday, February 8, 2020 2:14 PM
To: Tina Hugg <thugg@openspace.org>
Cc: Hans Luemers 
Subject: La Honda Creek Open Space Preserve

EXTERNAL

Hi Tina,

  I attended last Thursday evening's meeting but did not stay long enough
to submit my comments. I thought I may provide them to you via e-mail.

I always want to mention how much I appreciate the good work the MROSD does,
especially given the wide variety of tasks it has to managed with the available
staff it has.

Here are my thoughts / suggestions:

- Open the currently closed parts of the preserve prior to
establishing the second parking space.

Given that any hiker in good condition will have no
problem hiking the central and upper parts from the
recently established parking lot near the La Honda
Elementary School.

Given that (that's what I think to remember)
the trails were already laid out at the time (I think it
is about 1 1/2 years ago) when the parking lot was
proposed to be at the Red Barn, but was abandoned
due to majority opposition.

- As I think to understand the plan is to open only the
Central Part of the Preserve in addition to the 2017
opened lower part. I suggest that MRSOD open the
entire Preserve, i.e. the upper Part as well.
I want to note that one of your board members (didn't
get her name) at Thursday's meeting certainly increased
people's interest in that part by describing how beautiful
it is up there. Right now it can only be visited by permit and
via Allen Road.

- Provide a trail link from the upper part to the Corte Madera
OS preserve which is adjacent to the La Honda Creek Preserve.

- Think of providing a trail link from Wunderlich Park to the
La Honda Creek Preserve. The two open spaces are pretty
much only separated by HWY 35. Maybe an easement might
be required to connect the two open spaces.

We all enthusiastically supported the June 2014 AA measure.
One of the priority of AA is to provide links. I don't want to
sound critical, but I have to say I haven't seen much of that
Linking.



I appreciate that I had the opportunity to submit these points to you.
I would be happy to talk to you over the phone or via a visit to
your office. I may have a couple more ideas (guess that's all you 
need given what you already confronted with).

Thanks Tina for your good work.
Good trails to you
Hans






